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S , S  4 
9:00am All Souls 
4:30pm Ovin Andrade, 16th Anniversary 
 
S , S  5 
T -T  S   O  T 
8:00am John and Helen OôHara, Memorial 
9:30am Pro Populo 
11:00am Valerie Donahue, Birthday Memorial 
 
M , S  6 
 
T , S  7 
 
W , S  8 
F    N    B  V  M 
9:00am Luigina & Sorrentino Mennino,  
 12th Anniversary and 
 Silvio Sorrentino, Memorial 
 
T , S  9 
M   S  P  C 
9:00am Michael Francis Finn, Memorial 
 
F , S  10 
9:00am Mario Rodrigues, Memorial 
 
S , S  11 
9:00am Jacek Natanek, 4th Anniversary 
4:30pm Michael & Theresa Joyce, Memorial 
 
S , S  12 
T -F  S   O  T 
8:00am All Souls 
9:30am Pro Populo 
11:00am Joan & Jim Clavin, Memorial 

 

Thank you for your ongoing generosity to  
St. Timothy Parish. 

 

QR Codes for Electronic Giving 
     
 
 

Your Parish Support  is  Appreciated! 

Question of the Week 
Breaking Open The Word 

Suggested text for faith sharing:  Todayôs Gospel 

 
Question for Children: What does your belief in 
Jesus mean to you?   

Question for Adults: When has your faith in Jesus 
enabled you to speak out on an issue of importance? 

****Questions about St. Timothyôs Faith Formation Program?**** 
 

Joanne Curry, Faith Formation Director, would like to help you.  Email jcurry@sttim.net  
                  

Would you like to register in person?   
                 

Please stop by the St. Timothy Office weekdays 9:30amð3:00pm 

New Jerusalem Prayer Group 
 

Please join us for a Healing Service with  
Fr. Joseph McDermott on Monday, September 13th 
at 2:00pm in Ruocco.  All are welcome! 

Labor Day 
Monday, September 6 

 
Wishing you all a Happy and 

safe Labor Day!  
 

 The Parish Office is closed 
on Monday, September 6th 
and will reopen on Tuesday,  
September 7th at 9:30am. 

Lectors and Altar Servers Needed! 
Are you interested in serving the St. Timothy community by becoming a lector?  Or an altar server?  We are 
planning to schedule training sessions in the next few weeks for each of these ministries.   Youth who are con-
firmed are eligible to serve as lectors.  Children in grades 4 and older are eligible to serve as altar servers.  
Ministers commit to serving once or twice a month and we have an on-line scheduling system that allows for 
people to seek substitutes or to volunteer for open positions.    If you have ever considered one of these minis-
tries, or if you feel that God may be nudging you to do a bit more in our parish community, one of these minis-
tries may be just the right fit for you.  For more information, please contact Colleen in the office, or e-mail her 
at CNCampion@yahoo.com.   

mailto:CNCampion@yahoo.com


 

From the time we are born into this world until we die, our human radar picks up signals about how to respond 
to life. What we picked up on when we were very young carries an even greater power. The messages we re-
ceive and process tell us what we are ñsupposedò to do with our feelings, how to understand and cope with 
disappointment, anxiety, failure, death, illness, and what to expect out of life. As life unfolds for us, these ra-
dar messages kick in and resonate in us at very deep levels. Sometimes what we have learned is helpful and 
sometimes it is not. The stories we have been told, especially when we are young, about how life is best lived 
and how to negotiate its pain carry a heavy weight.  
 

Life can be challenging and frightening. Sometimes, it really hurts to be a human being. It also can be quite 
unpredictable and, at times, unfair. We face our vulnerability and brokenness of all kinds: physical, emotional, 
and spiritual. It doesnôt take much for life to quickly fall apart. What we knew to be familiar and true is gone 
and something we relied upon, physically, emotionally, or spiritually, can be taken away. It is hard to confront 
our limitations and sit with our incompleteness. Often, life hurts us so much that we find ourselves sitting in a 
pool of sadness, not sure what we are supposed to do. It is particularly hard when the signals we have inherited 
tell us that we need to be successful in what we do, and we have to avoid lifeôs unfairness. We can feel like a 
failure, wondering what precisely we did to deserve this fate, or ruminate about what we did not do correctly. 
But itôs really not about us. We are part of a bigger picture and a much more fascinating story! 

If we cease doing battle with lifeôs incompleteness and see ourselves, as God does, on a journey toward 
wholeness and completeness we can better accept our disappointments and stand firm. The prophets told us, 
and Jesus reassured us: Be strong! Fear not! Sometimes we have to update our stories and replace them with 
newer, more accurate ones. When we make Godôs story our own and tune our radar into His voice, what we 
hear is all about restoration, healing, and rejuvenation! This is true even when we think we have hit rock bot-
tom and can go no further. There is always hope. Remember the words of Julian of Norwich: God made us, 
God loves us, and God keeps us. Now, listen to God when He says, ñbe opened!ò Be healed and allow your 
stories to change. 
ÉLPi 
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May all of us remember with love and compassion this day. 

May we grieve with those who still mourn, 

And share memories with those who cannot forget. 

May we draw strength from those who bravely responded, 

And gave their lives to save others. 

May we stand with strangers who became neighbors that day, 

And remember their generosity and hospitality. 

Above all God may we remember your faithfulness 

And learn to trust in your unfailing love. 

20th Anniversary of September 11 
 

We will soon pause again to remember the tragic events of September 11.  



  

 

St. Timothy Parish Faith Formation  
 

Over the past few weeks we have been so blessed to have the opportunity for more people to come back to 
our church and join us for Mass. We continue to work within the required safety guidelines established for 
the protection of all and we have in place a constant process of sanitizing all areas of our church. Currently 
one side of the church remains reserved for safe distance seating and the other side is open seating. Parish-
ioners have commented on how pleased and comfortable they have found this experience. Those that are 
fully vaccinated are not required to wear a mask, but we strongly encourage those that are not vaccinated to 
wear a mask for their protection and the protection of others.  We are hopeful health conditions might con-
tinue to improve and that more parishioners and their families may feel comfortable joining us at Mass in 
the coming weeks. 

  
         Saturday, 4:30 pmðSunday, 8:00 am, 9:30 am (outdoors, weather permitting), 11:00 am 

 
Family is a precious gift from God and grows stronger when rooted in the love of Jesus Christ. Our plans 
for Faith Formation this year seek to encourage, support and complement the powerful and awesome role 
that parents have of passing on our faith to their children. Our Faith Formation program will provide mate-
rials and activities that will engage family members of all ages.  This will include age-appropriate faith les-
sons, family opportunities for prayer and service, and faith stories shared by family and enriched by stories 
from the Bible. 
 
We continue to be cautious maintaining a healthy environment and observing all necessary safety guide-
lines. We understand that the youngest of children may not have had an opportunity for vaccination. We 
respect the wishes of all families and are seeking to offer a program that offers parents the opportunity to 
make the best choices for their family.     

 
 

As we move into Fall our 9:30 am Sunday Mass will come indoors.  This will become our ñFamily 
Massò where all young families of the parish are encouraged to come together to worship and connect 
with their fellow parishioners.  We hope that public health conditions will allow us to return to our 
wonderful tradition of serving coffee, juice and donuts in the lower church hall following the 9:30 
Mass. 
 

After some time for refreshments, we will invite and encourage our families to come together for faith lessons and expe-
riences that reach out to the whole family. These Sunday after Mass gatherings will be 30 minutes in length and will al-
ways provide something for the family to take home. Please watch for Faith Formation emails and our St Timothy Bulle-
tin for more information about this Family Faith opportunity. Please come and join us and invite other families! 
                          Continued on Page 5

 
Our Parish 
Comes 

 Together to  
Celebrate 
Mass 

Faith  
Formation 
Plans for 
2021  

 

More com-
plete info & 
schedules 
may be 
found on 
our website 
sttim.net 

 

***Bible Study Group to resume at St. Timothyôs ï New participants Welcome! *** 

Our Thursday morning Bible Study group hopes to resume our meetings starting Thursday, September 16 from 
9:45am-11am.  Over the past year, we have been meeting by Zoom but may explore the possibility of meeting again 
in person.  If you are interested in joining us, or resuming with us, please contact Colleen in the office and let her 
know if you prefer in person meetings or Zoom meetings.   

The group meets weekly to explore the riches of the Bible and to share faith with one another.  We invite anyone 
who is interested to join us!  This fall we will be exploring passages from the Gospel of Mark, which is the primary 
source of our Sunday Gospel readings in the liturgy at this time of year. We have a certain number of the study 
guides available now in the office.  Please contact Colleen by e-mail (CNCampion@yahoo.com) or call the office to 
let her know if you would like to participate so that an adequate number of additional books can be ordered as  
needed. 
 

If you are interested in participating in a Bible Study but are not available on Thursday mornings, we would love to 
form more groups!  Please contact Colleen in the office if you are interested in doing Bible Study on a day other 
than Thursday morning.  In-person meetings as well as Zoom meetings are possible if the interest is there.  Contact 
Colleen (CNCampion@yahoo.com)  so that we can order enough materials for those who are interested. 

mailto:CNCampion@yahoo.com
mailto:CNCampion@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

We invite you to register your child, grades Kindergarten through Confirmation II (grade 10), for the 
upcoming year of Faith Formation. Information and registration forms may be found on the  
St. Timothy website (sttim.net/religious-ed). We are asking that all registrations be received as soon as 
possible so that we may order materials and make plans to meet your needs. Your input is important! If 
you have questions or ideas to share about the upcoming year, please contact us!  
 
We understand that many families may be struggling to make ends meet.  This year we have continued the  
reduced fees for our Faith Formation Program. Anyone experiencing financial hardship is invited to contact  
or email Joanne Curry at jcurry@sttim.net. 
 
We look forward to a wonderful year working together as our faith grows in the hearts of our children! 
 
        Joanne Curry, Faith Formation Director 

é.continued from Page 4 

Confirmation  

Confirmation preparation is a two-year program. The most important part of preparing for Confirmation is 
attendance at weekly Mass and receiving the Eucharist. This year our classes will be in person and we have 
planned our Confirmation program so that the students may attend the 11:00 Sunday Mass and have class 
following Mass 12:00-1:00. 
 
Confirmation II (grade 10) classes will begin in October and we look forward to the celebration of Confir-
mation in the spring. Our Confirmation Ceremonies are scheduled for Sunday, March 13, 2022. 
Confirmation I (grade 9) will have a meeting in November and classes will begin in January. Students at-
tending Catholic high school are welcome, but not required, to attend Confirmation I. Please complete a 
registration for your ninth-grade Catholic high school student so we will have your contact information for 
all Confirmation information (there will be no registration fee). 
 
Due to our health situation last year, there may be students who did not attend Confirmation I. If this hap-
pens to be your situation, please contact us and we will assist you in working out a plan for Confirmation. 
We believe ñserviceò is an important part of our Catholic faith. For Confirmation students we ask that this 
ñserviceò be participation in parish events, rather than counted hours. At the beginning of the year all Con-
firmation I and Confirmation II students will receive a list of parish activities. Each Confirmation I and 
Confirmation II student is asked to participate and help in at least two activities.  
 

Kindergarten Through Grade Five  

Our kindergarten through grade five plan for the Fall 
Season will offer the option of home study or grade-
level zoom gatherings twice each month with Joanne 
Curry, St Timothy Faith Formation Director. The zoom 
gatherings will be offered on Monday, Tuesday, and 
Wednesday afternoons.  In the new year we hope there 
may be an opportunity to also offer some in-person 
gatherings at St. Timothy. 

Middle School  

Grade six students will be offered the choice of home study or zoom lessons with Rich Griffin, St Timothy 
Middle School Coordinator. The zoom lessons will be offered on Monday and Tuesday evening 6:00-7:00. 
In addition, there will be several opportunities for grade six in-person gatherings held at St Timothy Parish. 
Parent assistance with these gatherings will be most welcome. 
Grades seven and eight combined will have six in-person lessons complemented by home lessons to be 
completed between the in-person sessions. These sessions will be offered once a month on Monday or Tues-
day evenings 6:00-7:30 and will include prayer, faith lessons, service opportunities and socialization. Parent 
assistance with these gatherings will be most appreciated. 



 

R    T 
 

Parish Office: 781-769-2522; 9:30am-4pm                                                                                                         
Religious Education:  781-762-4868                                                                                                         
     
R   O 
 

Website:  www.sttim.net  
Parish E-mail: sttim@sttim.net                                           
Fax: 781-769-9362 
 
 

Rev. Gerard Petringa, Pastor...ext. 25   é.ééé..éé.FrPetringa@sttim.net 
Rev. John Grimes, Sr. Priest in Residence 
Rev. George Emerson, Rev. William Murphy,  Weekend Assistants 
Colleen Campion, Pastoral Associateé.ext. 28 é...CNCampion@yahoo.com 
Bonnie Gleason, Music Directoré.ext. 11.ééééé...é..music@sttim.net 
Joanne Curry, Director of Faith Formationé.ext. 27 éé.....jcurry@sttim.net 
Rich Griffin, Middle School Faith Formationé.ext. 27é....rgriffin@sttim.net 
Mary Fitzgeraldéééé.éééééééééé......mfitzgerald@sttim.net 
Bookkeeperéééééééééééééé.éé.....é..rgriffin@sttim.net 
Janet Kelly, Parish Secretaryé.ext. 32.éééééé...éé.sttim@sttim.net 
Anne Cecere, Office Assistanté.ext. 36..ééééé..é...acecere@sttim.net 
Stephen OôNeill, Facilities Manager 
Sean Regan, Custodian 

 
St. Timothyôs Book Group 

 

 

Book Group meets the last Monday of the month from 
7-8:30pm, virtually through a Zoom meeting.  All are 
invited to attend! Simply send an email to Colleen 
Campion at CNCampion@yahoo.com or call the office 
and we will add you to our list to send you the invite to 
the meeting.   
 

Upcoming meeting dates and books for the Group are: 
 

Monday, September 27: The Splendid and the Vile: A 
Saga of Churchill, Family, and  Defiance During the 
Bliltz by Erik Larson 
Monday, October 25: The Midnight Library by Matt 
Haig 
Monday, November 29: The Four Winds 
by Kristin Hannah 

I  O  C  

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
To support married couples during this time of social 
distancing, Worldwide Marriage Encounter is sponsor-
ing virtual marriage experiences. Some are on weekends 
and are seven sessions on weekdays from 7:00pm to 
9:30pm.   Couples will explore their individual person-
ality styles, improve listening and communication skills, 
understand Godôs plan for their marriage, and learn how 
to keep their relationship a priority.  Registration is lim-
ited and a $100 application fee is required. For more 
information or to apply, call at or visit them at https://
wwmema.org/. 
Let Jesus the healer, heal any disappointments in your 
marriage.  Strengthen your relationship, rekindle your 
romance and renew your sacrament by attending the 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Experience. 

Caregiver Support Group 
Our Alzheimerôs Caregiver Support group will be 
starting up on the 15th of September from  
11am-12 pm in the Rocco Center of St Timothyôs. 
We have several openings.  Please email Mary 
Fitzgerald at mfitzgerald@sttim.net or call the  
office at 781-769-2522 if you are interested in  
joining this group! 

 
 
 
 
 
Please join us for the 11:00am Mass on 

Sunday, September 19th 
followed by 

outdoor fun, food and fellowship 
12:00pm - 3:00pm 

 

Bring a lawn chair, mingle with friends and stay 
for a hot dog, hamburger, chips and a drink 
(individually packaged; grilled items 12-1:30pm). 
Mr. Twister is back and will entertain the children 
with his animal balloon creations. Have fun with 
our lawn games! And...Grandyôs ice cream truck 
will make a special stop at St. Timôs! 
 

We need a head count to properly plan for this 
event. Please RSVP to the office (Phone: 781-769-
2522; email: sttim@sttim.net) by Sunday, Septem-
ber 12th and let us know how many family mem-
bers will likely attend. 

https://wwmema.org/
https://wwmema.org/

